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October 1, 2021

James Durgin, Education Programs Consultant
California Department of Education
jdurgin@cde.ca.gov

Re: Weekly Assessment Progress Updates – Thirty-Second Update for Case S-0297-20/21

Dear Mr. Durgin,

Sacramento City Unified School District’s (the “Drist



● Corrective Action 6: Completed, submitted, and pending CDE’s final review.

● Corrective Action 7: Please see attached spreadsheet, which includes the SSID, school
site, last name, first name, date of birth, date IEP is due, initial or triennial indicator,
In-process indicator (Yes, No, Speech Only) for assessments, assessor indicator (site
staff or NPA), IEP meeting status indicator (completed, scheduled, not scheduled), and
IEP Team meeting date.

● Corrective Action 8: In response to the large number of students that are impacted by
the COVID-19 related school closures, SCUSD is developing a two year plan to address
learning loss mitigation and compensatory education.  A component of the plan is to
provide guidance and training to IEP teams regarding how to engage in and document
IEP team discussions on learning recovery and compensatory education.  The District
will provide CDE with those materials as soon as they are finalized.

Additional revisions to the plan have been made to reflect ongoing initiatives that have
affected implementation of the compensatory education plan.  These initiatives include
staff availability due to the pandemic, contact tracing, quarantine protocols, substitute
shortages, staffing shortages, and implementation of AB 130.

On September 27, 2021, the District met with the CDE to discuss the most current
version of the plan and its continued efforts to continue to address overdue assessments,
as well as its efforts towards a coherent system of support for all students.

Going forward, SCUSD continues to refine the plan in light of its collaboration with the
CDE and various community partners (SCUSD’s Community Advisory Committee
(“CAC”), Warmline, and the Disability Rights of California) and will present the plan to
its Board of Education in November.

Please do not hesitate to contact me with questions or comments.  We appreciate your
collaboration.

Sincerely,

/s/Raoul Bozio
Raoul Bozio
In-House Counsel


